
What Is Pillars Of The Earth About

Pillars of the Earth is a historical novel by Ken Follett that intricately
weaves together the lives of various characters against the backdrop of 12th-
century England. The narrative unfolds in the fictional town of Kingsbridge,
where the construction of a grand cathedral becomes a central motif,
symbolizing the aspirations and struggles of the people during a time of
political turmoil and societal change. Follett’s work is not just a tale of
architecture but a rich tapestry of human experiences, touching on themes of
love, power, ambition, and the quest for legacy.

Overview of the Novel

Pillars of the Earth is set in a period marked by civil war, famine, and the
clash between church and state. The story spans several decades, beginning in
the year 1123 and culminating in the year 1174. At its heart, the novel
explores the lives of a diverse cast of characters, each of whom contributes
to the overarching narrative of ambition and conflict.

Main Characters

The characters in Pillars of the Earth are well-developed, each representing
different facets of society at the time. Here are some of the main figures:

1. Tom Builder: A master mason and the novel's primary protagonist. He dreams
of building a grand cathedral in Kingsbridge and is driven by his passion for
architecture.

2. Aliena: The daughter of the Earl of Shiring, her character embodies
resilience and strength. After her father's downfall, she works tirelessly to



reclaim her family’s honor.

3. Prior Philip: A monk with a vision for the Kingsbridge Cathedral, he is a
pragmatic leader who navigates the complexities of church politics and
community needs.

4. William Hamleigh: The antagonist of the story, he represents the brutality
and greed of the nobility. His character is a foil to the more altruistic
characters.

5. Jack: A young man with a mysterious past who becomes a key figure in the
construction of the cathedral. He represents the new generation and
innovative thinking.

Key Themes

The novel delves into several themes that resonate throughout the narrative:

- Ambition and Legacy: The desire to leave a lasting mark on the world is a
driving force for many characters, particularly Tom Builder and Prior Philip.
The cathedral itself becomes a symbol of their ambitions.

- Conflict and Power: The struggle for power is depicted through the feudal
system and the conflicts between the nobility and the church. Characters like
William Hamleigh embody the ruthless nature of power struggles.

- Love and Relationships: Romantic relationships add depth to the characters,
with love often serving as a source of motivation and conflict. Aliena’s
journey highlights the complexities of love amidst societal constraints.

- Faith and Religion: The tension between personal faith and institutional
religion is explored through the lives of monks and nobles. Prior Philip’s
commitment to his faith drives many of his decisions.

Historical Context

To fully appreciate Pillars of the Earth, it’s essential to consider the
historical context in which it is set. The 12th century in England was marked
by significant upheaval, including:

- The Anarchy: A civil war between King Stephen and Empress Matilda that led
to widespread chaos and violence. The struggle for the English crown created
a power vacuum, impacting the lives of common people.

- Feudal System: The social structure of the time was hierarchical, with
kings, nobles, and peasants. This system greatly influenced the characters'
motivations and actions throughout the story.



- Religious Influence: The church wielded immense power, often clashing with
the nobility. This dynamic is central to the plot, as characters navigate
their ambitions within this framework.

The Construction of the Cathedral

The cathedral serves as the novel's centerpiece, symbolizing not only
religious devotion but also the aspirations of the community.

Architectural Significance

- Gothic Style: Follett describes the architectural evolution from Romanesque
to Gothic, highlighting innovations such as flying buttresses and ribbed
vaults.

- Community Effort: The construction of the cathedral is depicted as a
communal effort, fostering collaboration and conflict among the townsfolk.

- Symbol of Hope: The cathedral represents hope and resilience, acting as a
refuge amid the chaos of the external world.

Challenges Faced During Construction

The journey of building the cathedral is fraught with challenges, including:

1. Political Intrigue: The construction is often threatened by the ambitions
of powerful nobles who seek to control the region.

2. Financial Hardships: Securing funds for the cathedral proves to be a
significant obstacle, forcing characters to make difficult decisions.

3. Natural Disasters: The elements play a role, with weather and other
unforeseen circumstances impacting progress.

4. Personal Sacrifices: Characters must navigate personal losses and
sacrifices, reflecting the harsh realities of life during this tumultuous
period.

Impact and Legacy of the Novel

Since its publication in 1989, Pillars of the Earth has left a lasting impact
on both literature and popular culture.



Literary Acclaim

- Critical Reception: The novel received praise for its intricate plotting,
character development, and vivid descriptions of medieval life. It has been
recognized as one of Follett's masterpieces.

- Influence on Historical Fiction: Follett’s ability to blend history with
engaging storytelling has paved the way for future authors in the genre,
setting a high bar for historical accuracy intertwined with fictional
narratives.

Adaptations and Cultural References

- Television Miniseries: In 2010, a miniseries adaptation brought the story
to a broader audience, introducing the narrative to those who may not have
read the book.

- Sequel and Related Works: The success of Pillars of the Earth led to a
sequel, World Without End, which continues exploring the lives of
Kingsbridge's inhabitants in subsequent generations.

- Video Games: The book's popularity has spawned adaptations into various
media, including video games that explore the themes and settings of the
novel.

Conclusion

Pillars of the Earth is more than just a historical novel; it is a profound
exploration of human ambition, resilience, and the quest for meaning amid
chaos. Ken Follett's masterful storytelling captures the essence of 12th-
century England and the timeless struggles of its people. The cathedral
stands as a powerful metaphor for hope, demonstrating how the collective
efforts of individuals can create something enduring and beautiful, even in
the face of overwhelming adversity. Through its rich characters and intricate
plot, the novel continues to resonate with readers, making it a cornerstone
of historical fiction.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the main plot of 'Pillars of the Earth'?
'Pillars of the Earth' follows the construction of a cathedral in the
fictional town of Kingsbridge during the 12th century. It intertwines the
lives of various characters including builders, nobles, and clergy as they



navigate social and political challenges.

Who are the key characters in 'Pillars of the
Earth'?
Key characters include Tom Builder, a master mason; Aliena, a noblewoman;
Prior Philip, a determined monk; and William Hamleigh, a ruthless antagonist.
Their interactions and conflicts drive the story forward.

What themes are explored in 'Pillars of the Earth'?
The novel explores themes such as ambition, power, love, betrayal, and the
struggle for survival. It also delves into the impact of historical events on
personal lives and the importance of faith and community.

How does 'Pillars of the Earth' reflect historical
events?
'Pillars of the Earth' is set against the backdrop of the Anarchy, a civil
war in 12th century England. It reflects the social upheaval, the feudal
system, and the influence of the Church during this tumultuous period.

What makes 'Pillars of the Earth' a unique
historical novel?
'Pillars of the Earth' blends rich historical detail with compelling
character development and a focus on architectural achievement, making it a
unique exploration of medieval life and the human spirit's resilience in
building a legacy.'
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